
Dear Friends of Saint Charles Caritas, 
  

God, thank you for your mercy, love and healing! 

  

Please pray for our friends healing who have cancers: Rich Guenzel, Susan 
Guenzel, Paul Bell, Alexis Cantela and Katrina Kraigen. And also, Prince Yuana 
fast healing who has heart problem. Thank you for your prayers. 
  

Last month of September, the Saint Charles Caritas was visited by Sister Babylyn 
Dulfo from Franciscan Sisters of the Atonement. Sister Babylyn was  instrumental to 
start the Feed the Children, then Teach the Children How to Pray the Rosary in 
Paliparan squatter area in Cavite. This ministry started during pandemic time in 2019. 
She had surveyed this Paliparan sites before and mentioned to Caritas the great need 
in this area.  
While she was in San Diego, she experienced the cycle of the Saint Charles Caritas 
processes. From  buying the food to fill in the LBC box and picked up of boxes in the 
garage for Philippines 3 charities. She had joined the choir for the Feast of San Lorenzo 
Ruiz (first Filipino Saint), also joined the 2 Sundays 7:00 am choir and masses. She 
volunteered for the Saturday (1 mass) and Sunday (6 masses) Caritas Day and the 
buying of food for the 4 different Sisters congregation charities from Tijuana, Mexico at 
Costco, San Diego. What God blessings to have her in San Diego and participated with 
Saint Charles Church/Caritas activities! Come back again, Sister Babylyn and God 
bless you always!!! 
  

We thanked all the donors (you know who you are and God bless you), Joe Bajo and 
anonymous donor for the sports materials for the Canossian Sons of Charity children, to 
Ms. Romero and Domiguez family for donating hundred of notebooks, pencils, pens and 
pencil sharpeners.Both in Mexico and Philippines got these donations and more to be 
shipped. 
  

Caritas Schedule: 

 Caritas Days in October 15 (Saturday) and 16 (Sunday). 100% of your 
donations will be used to buy basic food and basic necessities for our charities 
that we are helping. These charities are run by religious Sisters and Priest. We 
are all volunteers. Zero overhead costs and No administrative layers. You are 
helping an orphanage, home for girls, home for the elderly, contemplative sisters, 
teach the children how to pray the rosary/ feed the children, and poor children 
learning catechism. 

 Every Sunday is the Teach the Children How to Pray the Rosary/Feed the 
Children in the squatter area in Paliparan, Cavite. The teachers are Analiza 
Yauna and Regina Tesorero 

 The Hospitaller Sisters of the Sacred Heart of Jesus ministry is also Feed 
the Children in the squatter areas of Pasig such as Tawi-tawi and San 
Andres and etc. Sister Magnolia will announce when they can feed the children 
when she comes back from Italy this October. 



 Canossian Sons of Charity ministry by Fr. Jeephy Simbajon with the 
seminarians apostolate activities for children catechism. The Saint Charles 
Caritas will be sending boxes of food, notebooks, pencils, pens and etc for the 
children.This place is one of the  Philippines islands in Cagayan de Oro, Misamis 
Oriental. 

 Baptism Ministry: These October and Novermber in Paliparan Sites 1 to 5, will 
start again to be scouting door to door  poor families who would like to be 
baptized. Last April 10, 2020, we were able to have 106 baptized children and 
adults. 

 Blessed Mother of Perpetual Help statue. The chapel in Siargao island, 
Philippines is requesting a statue of the Blessed Mother Mary. We have a donor 
who is going to donate the statue to be purchased in the Philippines. 

 Guitar with a hard case. A religious Sister is requesting a guitar with hard case. 
If you have one, please let me know.  

There will be no Caritas Day in December as we always do not have it 
every year. But if you want to donate, you can mail your donation and or 
drop it off at the church office.We are still going to purchase food for the 
charities from Mexico and food boxes for the charities in the Philippines for 
December. 
  

Please see a collage below. Picture 1, September 18, Caritas Day with 5 different 
religious congregations during Caritas Day. Picture 2 across row 1 were the Saturday 
volunteers: The Dominguez family, the Colina family and Mrs. Dominguez. Picture 3, 
Sister Babylyn Dulfo in Caritas action with Christine Phillips. Picture 4 & 5, 2nd row. 
teachers Regina Tesorero and Analiza Yauna received 3 LBC food boxes for Teach the 
Children How to Pray the Rosary/Feed the Children and some foods for the volunteers 
who are living also in the squatter areas. Picture 6, the 7:00 am mass/choir joined by 
Sister Babylyn. Picture 7 & 8, the Hospitaller Sisters of the Sacred Heart of Jesus 
received 2 boxes of food for Feed the Children for the squatter areas in Pasig: Tawi-tawi 
and San Andres and etc. Picture 9, 5 boxes of food picked up for shipments going to 
the Philippines charities run by nuns and priest. 



 
  

Please see below disbursements for September 2022. 100% of your donations are used 
to buy basic food and basic necessities for all the charities that we are helping. We are 
all volunteers, Zero overhead costs and No administrative layers. 

Disbursements: September'2022 

   * *In Mexico/US: Religious Sister Missions     



*Casa de Cuna, home for children ages 1 to 6 
years old, run by the Sisters of Sacred Heart 
of Jesus 

 $           (609.05)   

*Santa Teresita, home for girls run by Sisters 
Sacred Heart of Jesus  

 $           (589.66)   

*Asilo Juan Pablo II, home for the elderly 80 
years old and above, run by the St. Margaret 
of Mary of the Poor 

 $           (589.66)   

*St. Brigit Sisters, 25 contemplative sisters  $           (575.28)   

* Franciscan Sisters Hospital TJ  $           (133.69)   
*Franciscan Sisters of the Atonement 
missions for the sisters (US) 

 $         (500.00)   

*Caritas Day Sisters/volunteers 
breakfast/lunch, coffee/creamer,eggs, 
muffins,croissant/hot-dogs 

 $           (151.79) 
pitched in by volunteers/earmarked by 
donors 

   **In Philippines     

*Feed the Children, squatter areas Pasig & Laguna run by the 
Hospitaller Sisters of the Sacred Heart of Jesus 

  

   $           (149.13)   
*LBC shipment of boxes to Philippines  (it 
takes more than 2- 2 1/2 months to reach 
the Ph) 5 boxes food shipments: c/o 2 for Fr. 
Jeephy, 2 for Sr. Magnolia and 1 for Teach 
the Rosary/Feed the Children volunteer 

 $           (420.00)   

*Teach the Children How to Pray the 
Rosary/Feed the Children run by 2 teachers 

 $             (65.86)   

and food gifts for 4 volunteers who live in 
the squatter area & etc. 

      

  *Sept  Food labor for 3 Sundays  from 
Malnourished ingredients reimbursements 
and Taho 

 $           (195.00)   

* Canossian Sons of Charity c/o Fr. Jeephy 
Simbajon: Catechism pasta for poor children 
& sports materials 

 $           (286.10)   

   **Evangelization Program:     

* plastic containers/ziploc bags for 
rosaries/scapular  

 $          (138.03) $100 earmarked by donor 

   **In San Diego     

*Pastoral Charity Fund of St. Charles Church  $           (500.00)   

*Jim's Project #69, Homeless Help in the 
South Bay  on hold due to covid 

 on hold    

Total  $       (4,903.25)   

      
  

 
 



God thank you for your healing for all the sick friends that we have 
been praying. Amen to you O' God! 

  

Last week, the Canossian Sons of Charity with Fr. Jeephey Simbajon and the 
Seminarians, did their apostolate works for 30 poor children for Catechism. Please see 
attached collage. 

 
  

Please see below the update/collage for Prince who has a hear problem. His next check 
up will be in November. I am praying that there will be no hear operation and praying for 



Prince fast healing of his heart. Thank you to all the donors of food and medicine 
maintenance for Prince. 

 
  

10/09/22, Sunday. Please see below 2 collages and report for Teach the Children How 
to Pray the Rosary/Feed the Children week 90. The children are leading now the 
prayers and singing to God: Kyrie Eleison, Alleluia and other songs in Tagalog for 
blessed Mother Mary. Thank you for the volunteers teachers Regina, Analiza with Mary 
Jane and AJ. Please pray that teacher Analiza Yauna pass the teachers exams. She 



took the exams last Oct 5th. Thank you for the donor who donated the childrens' 
vitamins. 

 



 
Rosary Session Report 
October 9, 2022 
  
Have a blessed day everyone! 
  
We started at exactly 8:30 am on wards with attendance. 
  



*Before we started the session we strictly  reminded the children & parents about the 
safety  protocols: 
  - Wear face masks all the time and do social distance. 
  
- Important ANNOUNCEMENT: 
  
Incoming baptism in October/November (Preparation and Activity) 
  
Always think God, Blessed Mary and Papa Jesus whenever we pray and always 
encourage their families at home to Pray the Rosary. 
  
*The opening prayer was led by Teacher Regina 
  
*We thanked God for all the blessings & everything in our lives 
We thank God for being with us, for his guidance  and strength in our lives  and 
we thank God for the food that we eat, for the knowledge, wisdom & strength, for 
all the people around us who make our life meaningful. 
We always pray for the Saint Charles Caritas Family and Donors and the healing 
of the sick. 
  
*We always pray that Covid-19 will be gone soon and Peace for Ukraine and 
Russia. 
  
*We also hope that each and everyone will always stay safe and healthy. 
  
*We prayed Prince Yuan  Altesin, Paul Bell, Susan Guenzel, Bob Novak, Norma 
Seibert, Alexis Cantela, John Cantela, Katrina Kraigen, Michael Garcia, 
Esther Mendoza, Hossanah "Joy" Camarista, Ms Merlyn Baker, Sister Babylyn 
Dulfo, Ms Janiley Camarista, Irma Ramirez, Victor Nuñez, Lilia Garcia-
Nuñez,  Priests, Nuns, Sponsors/Donors , Ms Janiley's Family and the entire Saint 
Charles Caritas. 
  
*Recap about Last Sunday Teach How to Pray the Rosary 
  
*We greeted each other and everyone (Greet Song) 
  
*We sang Salvation Song,  Awit sa Ina ng Santo Rosario, Alleluia, Kyrie Eleison 
  
*Mystery for today's Rosary: Luminous Mystery 
- Ezekiel 
- Keisha Mae 
- Keyjames 
- JR 
-Sopia 
  



* Activity 1: Sign of the Cross, and what the children learned in the rosary. (Recap and 
Summary) 
*3 Persona (Father, Son and the Holy Spirit) 
  
* Activity 2: Quiz bee about Pray The Rosary 
*Memorization (Apostles Creed, Our Father, Hail Mary, Glory Be 
  
*We gave Chocolate Bars for Kids 
  
*We gave 2 Vitamins each Kids 
  
* Blessed the food led by Sopia 
  
*Children did volunteered to arrange chairs  and helped us to clean the area before & 
after the session 
  
*We fetched the children from their homes 
*Some of the children volunteered to fetch their classmates 
  
Assignments: 
*Pray Rosary at home 
*Study & Recall the Prayers 
*Teach your family,  friends, neighborhood on how to pray rosary 
*Read your Bible and pray everyday 
*Prayed for Prince Altesin. 
  
Children and Volunteers Food: 
*67 packs -Spaghetti, Bread with Peanut Butter and  Lemonade Juice  & Taho 
  
No. of Children - 51 
No. of Volunteers- 4 (Teacher Regine, Teacher Analiza, AJ , Mary Jane) 
************** 

 
Please pray for our friends healing who have cancers: Rich Guenzel, Susan 
Guenzel, Paul Bell, Alexis Cantela and Katrina Kraigen. And also, Prince Yuana 
fast healing who has heart a problem. Thank you for your prayers. 
  

Last month of September, the Saint Charles Caritas was visited by Sister Babylyn 
Dulfo from Franciscan Sisters of the Atonement. Sister Babylyn was  instrumental to 
start the Feed the Children, then Teach the Children How to Pray the Rosary in 
Paliparan squatter area in Cavite. This ministry started during pandemic time in 2019. 
She had surveyed this Paliparan sites before and mentioned to Caritas the great need 
in this squatter area.  
While she was in San Diego, she experienced the cycle of the Saint Charles Caritas 
processes. From  buying the food to fill in the LBC box and picked up of boxes in the 



garage for Philippines 3 charities. She had joined the choir for the Feast of San Lorenzo 
Ruiz (first Filipino Saint), also joined the 2 Sundays 7:00 am choir and masses. She 
volunteered for the Saturday (1 mass) and Sunday (6 masses) Caritas Day and the 
buying of food for the 4 different Sisters congregation charities from Tijuana, Mexico at 
Costco, San Diego. What God blessings to have her in San Diego and participated with 
Saint Charles Church/Caritas activities! Come back again, Sister Babylyn and God 
bless you always!!! 
  
  

Caritas Schedule: 

 Caritas Days in October 15 (Saturday) and 16 (Sunday). 100% of 
your donations will be used to buy basic food and basic necessities 
for our charities that we are helping. These charities are run by 
religious Sisters and Priest. We are all volunteers. Zero overhead 
costs and No administrative layers. You are helping an orphanage, 
home for girls, home for the elderly, contemplative sisters, teach the 
children how to pray the rosary/ feed the children (3 squatter areas), 
and poor children learning catechism. After the Sunday 1:00 pm 
mass, we are going to buy basic food for the charities from TJ run by 
nuns of 4 different charity congregations. 

   

There will be no Caritas Day in December as we always do not have it 
every year. But if you want to donate, you can mail your donation and 
or drop it off at the church office.We are still going to purchase food 
for the charities from Mexico and food boxes for the charities in the 
Philippines for December. 
  

 Please see below direct report from the aunt of Prince Altasin and his current picture 
attending the Teach the Children How to Pray the Rosary week 91. 
Prince's Update as of10/06/2022 

"Have a Blessed day everyone  🙏 I would like to let you know that Prince Yuan  Altesin 
is doing great for the past few months, he starts schooling, and does modular in Pintong 
Gubat Elementary School (He is in Kindergarten). We are hoping for a good result for 
his next follow up check up, that would be in November 2022 -- he really wants to 
attend school and be with his fellow classmates.  We always make sure that he 
takes his maintenance regularly and he is still  attending Rosary sessions every 
Sunday. Again, thank you for your support and prayers. May God fill your hearts with 
Peace and Love. God bless and stay safe. He is eating his  food supply (donated), 
thank you for your prayers and kindness we really appreciate it.Prince parents always 
monitor his medication, healthy foods and activities.Thank you for the rosaries and 
books about Jesus. He really loved them. Again, thank you for your support and 
prayers. God bless you all". 



 
Rosary Session Report 
October 16, 2022 
  
Have a blessed day everyone! 
  
Since we fetched our kids outside SAMADA, we adjusted our scheduled time. We 
started at exactly 9:00 in the morning with attendance and  it ended at exactly 11:30 
before lunch (The kids ate their food in SAMADA) 
  
*Before we started the session, We strictly  reminded the children & parents about the 
safety  protocols: 
  - Wear face masks all the time and do social distance. 
  
- Important ANNOUNCEMENT: 
  
Incoming baptism in October/November 2022 (Preparation and Activity) 
  
*Always think God, Blessed Mary and Papa Jesus whenever we pray and always 
encourage their family at home to Pray the Rosary. 



  
*The opening prayer was led by Teacher Analiza 
  
*We thanked God for all the blessings & love. 
We thank God for being with us, for his guidance  and strength in our lives  and we 
thank God for the food that we eat, for the knowledge, wisdom & strength, for all the 
people around us who make our life meaningful. 
We always pray for the Saint Charles Caritas Family and Donors and the healing of the 
sick. 
*We always pray that Covid-19 will be gone soon. 
*We also hope that each and everyone will always stay safe and healthy. 
  
*We prayed for Prince Yuan  Altesin, Paul Bell, Susan Guenzel, Bob Novak, Norma 
Seibert, Alexis Cantela, John Cantela, Katrina Kraegen, Michael Garcia, 
Esther Mendoza, Hossanah "Joy" Camarista, Ms Merlyn Baker, Sister Babylyn Dulfo, 
Ms Janiley Camarista, Irma Ramirez, Victor Nuñez, Lilia Garcia-Nuñez,  Priests, Nuns, 
Sponsors/Donors , Ms Janiley's Family and the entire Saint Charles Caritas. 
  
*Recap about Last Sunday Teach How to Pray the Rosary 
*We greeted each other and everyone (Greet Song) 
*We sang Salvation Song,  Awit sa Ina ng Santo Rosario, Alleluia, and Kyrei Eleison 
  
*Mystery for today's Rosary: Sorrowful Mystery 
- Sophia 
- JR 
- Ezekiel 
- Keyjames 
-Flordelyn 
  
* Activity 1: Sign of the Cross, and what the children learned in the rosary. (Recap and 
Summary) 
*3 Persona (Father, Son and the Holy Spirit) 
  
* Activity 2: Quiz bee about Pray The Rosary 
*Memorization (Apostles Creed, Our Father, Hail Mary, Glory Be 
  
*We gave Chocolate Bars for Kids 
*We gave 2 Vitamins for each Kids 
* Blessed the food led by Florimae 
*Children did volunteer to arrange chairs  and helped us to clean the area before & after 
the session 
*We fetched the children from their homes 
*Some of the children volunteered to fetch their classmates 
  
Assignments: 



*Pray Rosary at home 
*Study & Recall the Prayers 
*Teach your family,  friends, neighborhood on how to pray rosary 
*Read your Bible and pray everyday. 
  
Children and Volunteers Food: 
*67 packs - Champorado with Kool Aid Juice and Taho 
  
No. of Children - 60 
No. of Volunteers- 4 (Teacher Regine, Teacher Analiza, AJ , Mary Jane) 
 



 
  
 



 
 
10/21/22, Saturday was the Feed the Children ministry of Saint Charles Caritas 
with the collaboration of the Hospitaller Sisters of the Scared Heart of Jesus. 142 
children were served with spaghetti, 16 parents volunteered, 1 social worker and 5 
Sisters spear headed by Sister Magnolia Billona, Mother In Charge. Sr. Magnolia gave 
a talked to the children.This Feed the Children and Group Sharing was held in the 
Guardian Angel School Center in Pasig. The children came from the poor neighborhood 



in Tramo, Rosario, Phase 4, 5 & 6, PFCI and Morales compounds. The children 
thanked us and bless us. Please see attached a collage. 

 
  

10/23/2022, Sunday update. Please see below a collage from the Canossian Brothers 
of Charity located in one of the 7,200 islands of the Philippines in Cagayan de 
Oriental.  Misamis Oriental. The Canossian Brothers are staying in the compound of the 
Canossian Sisters for the the seminarian formation studying philosophy, then after 
finishing their courses, the seminarians will go to Quezon City to study theology. 
Catechism for the poor children around the area is one of the apostolate works. The 



children weekly will study faith including pray the rosary, arts, music and sports. Fr. 
Jeephy Simbajon is the formator of the seminarians.  
The pingpong table is now done. Fr. Jeephy, seminarians and children were thanking 
the Saint Charles Caritas. The sports items that were sent is estimated to arrive in 
Manila port on Nov. 2, then unload and loaded again to another ship going to Mindanao 
and Visayas. The estimated travel of these items are 75 days before reaching the 
Canossian Brothers. 

 
************* 
Rosary Session Report 



October 23, 2022 
  
Have a blessed day everyone! 
  
Since we fetched our children outside SAMADA, we adjusted our scheduled time. We 
started at exactly 9:00 in the morning with attendance and  it ended at exactly 11:30 
before lunch (The children ate their food in SAMADA) 
  
*Before we started the session, We strictly  reminded the children & parents about the 
safety  protocols: 
  - Wear face masks all the time and do social distance. 
- Important ANNOUNCEMENT: 
Incoming baptism in October/November 2022 (Preparation and Activity) 
*Always think of God, Blessed Mary and Papa Jesus whenever we pray and always 
encourage their family at home to Pray the Rosary. 
*The opening prayer was led by Teacher Regina 
*We thanked God for all the blessings & love. 
We thank God for being with us, for His guidance  and strength in our lives  and we 
thank God for the food that we eat, for the knowledge, wisdom & strength, for all the 
people around us who make our lives meaningful. 
We always pray for the Saint Charles Caritas Family and Donors and the healing of the 
sick. 
*We always pray that Covid-19 will be gone soon. 
*We also hope that each and everyone will always stay safe and healthy. 
*We prayed for Prince Yuan  Altesin, Paul Bell, Susan Guenzel, Rich Guenzel, Bob 
Novak, Norma Seibert, Alexis Cantela, John Cantela, Katrina Kraegen, Michael Garcia, 
Esther Mendoza, Hossanah "Joy" Camarista, Ms Merlyn Baker, Sister Babylyn Dulfo, 
Ms Janiley Camarista, Irma Ramirez, Victor Nuñez, Lilia Garcia-Nuñez,  Priests, Nuns, 
Sponsors/Donors , Ms Janiley's Family and the entire Saint Charles Caritas. 
*Recap about Last Sunday Teach How to Pray the Rosary 
*We greeted each other and everyone (Greet Song) 
*We sang Salvation Song,  Awit sa Ina ng Santo Rosario, Hallelujah, Kyrei Eleison and 
Glory Be 
  *Mystery for today's Rosary: Joyful Mystery 
- Sophia 
- Keyjames 
- JR 
- Flordilne 
- Keisha Mae 
* Activity 1: Sign of the Cross, and what the children learned in the rosary. (Recap and 
Summary) 
*3 Persona (Father, Son and the Holy Spirit) 
* Activity 2: Quiz bee about Pray The Rosary 
*Memorization (Apostles Creed, Our Father, Hail Mary, Glory Be 
*Activity 3: Sharing Experiences while praying 
*We gave Chocolate Bars for Kids 



*We gave 2 Vitamins for each Kids 
* Blessed the food led by Keyjames 
*Children did volunteered to arrange chairs  and helped us to clean the area before & 
after the session 
*We fetched the children from their homes 
*Some of the children volunteered to fetch their classmates 
Assignments: 
*Pray Rosary at home 
*Study & Recall the Prayers 
*Teach your family,  friends, neighborhood on how to pray rosary 
*Read your Bible and pray everyday. 
Children and Volunteers Food: 
*67 packs - Mixed Pasta Spaghetti Sauce with Tomato Ketchup, Kool Aid Juice and 
Taho 
No. of Children - 63 
No. of Volunteers- 4 (Teacher Regine, Teacher Analiza, AJ , Mary Jane) 
Please see attached 2 collages of activities. 



 



 
 
10/26/2022, Wednesday, the Hospitaller Sister of the Sacred Heart of Jesus, one 
more time this month did the Feed the Children in Calauan, Laguna. There was a 
typhoon and heavy rain coming when they reached the place driving 3 hours. 74 poor 
children were served spaghetti. I'm thanking God for Sr. Magnolia Billona, Mother In-
Charge with the Sr. Nova and Sr. Angelina who cooked and served the food for the 
children. Rain or shine they reached out for these poor children.. What an amazing 
Sisters they are! 



  
Please see attached a collage. Per Sr. Magnolia, she took only few pictures because of 
the rain and did not want the children to get wet and get sick. The Sisters hurried up to 
served the food to these children. God bless you Sisters. 

 

 
 
God bless us all and thank you to all of you! 

God bless us All! 

Merlyn Baker 

Saint Charles Caritas 
Imperial Beach/South San Diego 
990 Saturn Blvd. 
San Diego, CA 92154 
tel# (619) 428-0199 
SaintFrancis2001@aol.com 
http://saintcharles.org/st-charles-caritas/  
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